Notes of the CFU meeting held on 18th July 2013 at 7.30pm

In the Blues Bar – Exacta Stadium

The meeting was attended by approximately 80 CFU members

1. Welcome – Tony Durkin (TD) welcomed everyone to the meeting and outlined the agenda.  Following the various briefings there was an opportunity for CFU members to ask questions.  TD welcomed Marion Needham, recently appointed Company Secretary and Jim Keegan, who had been co-opted to the Board and had taken on the role of Safety Certificate Holder.  This was a key role and the club could not operate without having someone in this role.  TD also commended Steve Olerenshaw, the grounds man for the work he had done to get the pitch in such immaculate condition ready for the new season.  It was also noted that Steve had been shortlisted for the Conference grounds man of the year.  TD said that the club is still looking for a volunteer to run the Seals Lottery which is an important source of income for the club and asked anyone interested to contact him.
2. Finance – TD said that information was now available relating to the end of year position which showed a deficit of £65k which was a little better than had originally been predicted. £20k of this related to issues previously identified relating to problems with the bar and the balance was also as a result of lack of proper financial controls.  TD assured the meeting that these were now in place and thanked Laurence Kirby and his team for the work that they had done which would ensure that a similar situation would not arise in the future.  That did not mean that there would not be problems and it was anticipated that there would be a cash flow problem towards the end of the year.  Dave Riche was continuing to get increased sponsorship which would be a key source of income.  Noted that there could be money from televised matches and that a sponsor had not yet come forward for the Conference, also that the fee relating to Antoni Sarcevic would not be disclosed at the request of Fleetwood.
3. West Cheshire Credit Union – TD welcomed Helen Wilman (HW) from West Cheshire Credit Union.  HW outlined the role of the credit union who offer facilities to members for both loans and savings.  The credit union is run for the sole benefit of members and aims to help people avoiding the use of pay day loan companies.  She provided details of the arrangements that had been set up to provide loans to enable fans to purchase season tickets. Full details of the Season Ticket Loan Scheme are published on their website and the credit union may also be contacted on 01244 399006.
4. Fundraising – Brian Burns (BB) gave on update on a range of fundraising issues:
a. Grand Summer raffle – tickets are now available and the raffle has a wide  range of prizes and would be drawn at the match v Forest Green Rovers on August Bank Holiday.  The top prize is £500 and a lot of hard work had gone into securing the other prizes.  CFU members were encouraged to buy tickets but also to take some to try and sell outside the club.
b. Golf tournament – this had been arranged for 12th September and was being fully sponsored, cost would be £30 per person and 18 teams can be accommodated.
c. Squad builder – the recent meeting attended by Neil Young (NY) and Mike Vickers had demonstrated the benefit of this initiative as NY had been able to use some of the money towards securing a new player.  More people were now contributing to squad builder on a regular basis and it was hoped that others would join.
d. Small change initiative – a suggestion had been made by a fan that collection boxes could be made available to put small change in;  these had been obtained and money collected would either be for the squad builder initiative or for a £ per goal which would be for general club funds.  
e. Foreign currency – BB reminded members that donations of spare foreign currency would also be welcomed.
Members of the fundraising committee would be promoting all these initiatives prior to future matches and other volunteers would be welcome to join them.
5. Governance – Richard Lynes reported that prior to this meeting the governance working party had reported to the board on the first phase of their work.  This would ensure that proper policies and procedures are in place for both staff and volunteers which would safe guard both the club and staff/volunteers.  The next step would be for the board to agree priorities for phase two of their work.
6. Structural group – Mike Vickers updated the meeting on the work of the group and said that this had not progressed as quickly as they had hoped but that a draft report had now been produced.  It was expected that the board would receive a copy by the end of the month and this would then be presented to a special general meeting of CFU members.
7. Season tickets – TD gave an update on the number of season tickets sold so far which was as a total of 889 with a break down as follows:
a. Adult - 419
b. Concessions - 269
c. Juniors – 168
d. Legends lounge - 33
He also reported that more than 30 tickets had been sold for the 4 for 3 pre-season friendlies initiative.  Season ticket sales are ahead of the same time last year and fans need to be encouraged so that we can increase the sales.

8. Feedback from match day experience – Jeff Banks (JB) said that the first meeting had been held and was attended by 15 people, this was not a one off event, the intention is to hold such meetings on a regular basis so that the fans will have an opportunity to comment on the things that are done well and the areas that we need to improve on.  The following areas were discussed:
a. Congestion at the end of the game – the police do not see this as a priority but the club will continue to try and improve things.  CFU members were encouraged to contact the local press as a way of raising awareness of the problems caused.
b. Surface of the car park – this continues to be a problem with the high cost of carrying out any repairs which would fall to the club under the current lease arrangements. Options will be considered to see if any improvements can be made.  Noted that a second exit gate cannot be opened as this would be a health and safety issue.
c. Opening times of turnstiles – it was confirmed that turnstiles cannot be opened until Steve Povey has completed the safety briefing, the aim was usually for them to be open by 1.45pm.
d. Blues bar – issues of congestion had been raised and it was confirmed that there was no possibility of extending it at present. A practical proposal was made that the TV should be moved to avoid people congregating in one area and this should ease the congestion around the bar.
e. Catering – at the time of the meeting it had not been possible to announce the new caterers and this had now happened and the pies are back! The new caterers are Dougherty & Allen and they are a local firm.  Another company – Willow will be providing the outside catering van.
f. A suggestion had been made that the trophies should be paraded around the ground before the first league match and arrangements would be put in place for this to happen.
g. PA system – it was recognised that there were problems with the system but that at the present time funds were not available to replace the system.  JB said that following a suggestion made at the meeting fans would be able to send in their favourite music to be played prior to the match, it wouldn’t be possible to guarantee that everything would be played as it would have to fit around arrangements with Dee 106.3 and the requirements of the Conference sponsors.  More details will appear on the official website shortly.
h. Run out music – a proposal had been made that different music should be used this season then CFU members would be invited to vote on their favourite for the following season; it was agreed that this would be a good idea. More details on this will appear on the official website very shortly.
i. Sponsor the coach for away travel – Barry Hipkiss said that the cost of a coach would be around £500 (on average) and it was agreed that sponsorship would be welcome.  The profits made from away travel were appreciated and had been put to good use for example the purchase of a new mowing machine for the grounds man.
j. Travel on the team coach for competition prizes – this will have to be discussed with NY in view of confidentiality issues.
k. Player availability prior to games – this will be discussed with NY in respect of players promoting/ helping with selling as Ben Mills did last year and also signing autographs on the pitch on match days.
l. Champion’s league type centre circle flag – another good idea and Sean the flag man will be producing for use pre match.
m. Advertising boards with the latest fixture – suggestions had been made about siting one just outside the ground and also an advertising banner at the Tesco end of Bumpers Lane.  Both these options are being looked into as council approval would be required.
n. 50/50 draw board – this had been used on occasions but the board had disappeared and a new one will be obtained so that people will be aware of the result if they do not hear it over the PA system.
o. Fixture lists – confirmed that these are now available in the office and that stewards will have them inside the ground.
p. Links with Chester Phoenix – Dave Riche was looking at this and how they may be developed.

q. Viewing for disabled supporters – this was something that is still under consideration. 
9. Conclusion – in addition to the questions and comments after each item there was a final Q & A session which included issues relating to:

a. Developing links with the University of Chester – this is being worked on

b. The role of the Community Trust – MV reported that progress had been slower than anticipated due to the absence of David Williams and it was hoped to get things back on track and a further information will be provided for the next CFU meeting.

c. Environmental issues – the need to ensure that toilets are properly equipped with paper and soap.

d. Training ground update – TD reported that there was a site near to the ground that had been identified but in the council long term plan it was where the relief road would terminate.  The site is now being seriously considered as temporary pitches and changing facilities could be put in place and this would be of benefit both to the club and the local community as there is a shortage of football pitches available locally.

e. Communications from CFU meetings – Marion Needham confirmed that the minutes will be published on the CFU website approximately one week after the meeting

The meeting closed at 9.50pm and TD thanked everyone for their contributions on a very hot night.
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